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Welcome to The May Membersõ Evening 
 

Hello, and a very warm welcome to our May membersõ evening.  Tonight 

we are going west with the girls!  A brand new show from Diane Everett 

and Jennie Bridges, who will be taking us on a journey around West 

Swindon.  Quické lets get the AGM out of the way and get going! 

Meeting 11 April 2018  

 Roving Around Rodbourne by Gina Deyager  
 

T onight Gina gave us a first-hand account of living in 

Rodbourne. On the approach to Rodbourne from Park 

Lane to Rodbourne Road you go through the tunnel made by 

the railway bridges between the Old Iron Foundry and the 

Pattern Shop. If you look closely you can see doors in the 

walls where the workers used to go into work. 
 

Rodbourne is unique as it was enclosed by the wall of the 

Railway works, and houses were built to accommodate the 

workers. The tram used to run down the length of 

Rodbourne Road with the terminus just before Bruce Street Bridge. There was only a 

track going towards Royal Wootton Bassett and a single road to the sewage works and 

the corporation tip. Now it is hard to imagine with the volume of traffic that goes 

through this area.  
 

Shops down The Lane in Rodbourne, the Co-op and other independent shops, served the 

residents well. Ronõs Stores is always a good spot to shop for all your hardware and 

gardening needs. Today this shop is still going well. I can remember my Gran going there 

for her seed potatoes. 
 

Towards Mannington Rec was The Echo which is a water pipe under the road towards 

Sainsburyõs. Gina recounted one day, whilst sitting in her lounge in Redcliffe Street, seeing 

cows walking up the street. The farmer was moving them to their summer pasture - 

thought to be somewhere near The Echo. Not a sight you would expect to see in a town. 
 

Redcliffe Street was, and still is, the longest straightest street in the town with no turnings 

off on the left.  It housed the Famous Ale House, also known as The Grot, which has 

sadly been made into flats. Railway workers used to go to The Grot in their lunchbreaks. 

There was a hole in the wall at the back of Redcliffe Street which they used to go to and 

from work. Gina witnessed this one day and couldnõt understand where these men were 

disappearing to.  It is now blocked up but on the other side in the corner of Paddington 

Drive you can see the steps up to the door they used to go down into the works. 

Redcliffe Streetõs wall was at the back of A Shop. Walking around Rodbourne you can still 

see signs of the former works - the wall, and if you are lucky a signal or two. 
 

Gina first showed this collection of photographs about 15 years ago and there have been 

some changes to Rodbourne since but not many. Even Swindon School has been 

demolished and houses have been built on the land in keeping with the houses further up 

the road. Jennings Street School is no more and the site now houses the Community 

Centre - home of the library, a playgroup and meeting rooms for other users. 
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Even with these changes Rodbourne still has the homely feel it has always had. The 

Dolphin Pub still stands on the main road and now a sign has been erected showing 
where The Lane is. 
 

Next time you go through Rodbourne donõt whizz through like the trains, stop and see 

what you can discover and maybe pay a visit to Ronõs Stores (Iõm not on commission). 
 

Thank you Gina for a lovely insight into this special area of our rapidly growing town. 

   Nicky Shackell  -  May 2018  

Our Summer Outing - Wednesday 13th June  

Put Your Best Foot Forward!  
 

We are very exited to let you know that for our annual summer outing we 

will be going on a guided walk around the Railway Village.  We haven't done 

this walk with members before so Iõm sure you will agree itõs about time! 
 

The walk should last for about an hour and will cost £1 per person.  We 

will be meeting up at 7pm outside the tunnel that leads to the Outlet Village 

(opposite the Mechanics Institute) in Bristol Street.  It is suggested that 

those who are driving may wish to park in the Bristol Street Car Park 

(Swindon SN1 5EQ ).  Parking charges are £1 for two hours or £2 for four 

hours.  It is thought that buses serving this area are 1, 1A, 5, 19, 19A and 22 

but please check this out for yourselves. 
 

Depending on numbers, we will need to split into three or maybe four 

groups.  To give us an idea of how many guides are required, please can you 

add your name to the list provided on the front desk or email us to let us 

know.  This is purely to give us an idea of numbers attending. 
 

Sounds good doesnõt it?... Letõs hope the sun shines for us on the day! 

Get Involved - Show Us What You Love  
 

We would like to put together a òMembersõ Presentationó evening made up 

of individual short presentations of around 5 or 6 minutes each.  These short 
presentations will consist of your own personal favourites.  Lots of pictures 

from lots of different members all put together and presented by the people 
who chose them.  We already have one very interested individual who wants 

to do this.  So, have a think about pictures you would love to see on the big 
screen. They can be your own Swindon photos or from one 

of our books. The idea is to present this collaboration of 
favourites on the evening of the 2019 AGM.  So, if any of you 
would like to take part and share your personal choices with 

the Society, just us know.  
Thank You  
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Other Local Historical Societies  
 

¶ Wiltshire Family History Society            Yvonne Neal  01793 822310    

www.wiltshirefhs.co.uk 

¶ Highworth Historical Society            Mrs Chris Suter       01793 764811 

www.highworthhistoricalsociety.co.uk 

¶ Local Studies (Central Library)    localstudies@swindon.gov.uk 

               EDeskLibraryCentral@swindon.gov.uk   

    www.swindon.gov.uk/localstudies 

¶ Chiseldon Local History Group           Elaine Jones       01793 740784  

    www.chiseldonlhg.org.uk 

¶ Shrivenham Heritage Society         info@shrivenhamheritagesociety.co.uk        

www.shrivenhamheritagesociety.co.uk  

¶ Rodbourne Community History Group   secretary@rodbournehistory.org 

    www.rodbournehistory.org 

********** STOP PRESS! **********  
 

An Evening with Ken White and Andy Binks, Friday 8th June. 

Tickets  available to purchase directly from Andy Binks THIS EVENING. 

Swindon Heritage - Cemetery Walks - 2018 
 

May  23rd  St Marks   Wednesday  7pm 
 

June  10th  Christ Church  Sunday 2pm 
  (Suffragette Weekend)  
 

June  16th  Holy Rood   Saturday  2.30pm 
 

July  8th  Radnor Street  Sunday 2pm 
 

July  25th  St Marks   Wednesday  7pm 
 

Aug  15th  Radnor Street  Wednesday  7pm 
 

Sept  15th  Christ Church  Saturday    pm  
  (Autumn Fayre) 
 

Oct  14th  Radnor Street  Sunday 2pm 

The GWR Railway Cottage, 34 Faringdon Road, Swindon  
 

Open Days in 2018 will be 10am - 4pm  

on the first Sunday of each month 

3rd June, 1st July, 5th Aug, 2nd Sep 

Also 8th & 9th Sep (National Heritage Weekend) 

https://www.wiltshirefhs.co.uk/
http://www.highworthhistoricalsociety.co.uk/
mailto:EDeskLibraryCentral@swindon.gov.uk
https://www.swindon.gov.uk/localstudies
mailto:info@shrivenhamheritagesociety.co.uk
http://www.shrivenhamheritagesociety.co.uk/
http://www.rodbournehistory.org/
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IMPORTANT - YOUR SOCIETY NEEDS YOU  
 

You should have received an email recently informing 

you that the Membership Secretary and Treasurer are stepping 

down from the Swindon Society Committee at the end of this 

season.  We therefore urgently need to appoint replacements 

during tonight's AGM.  Hopefully, you have had a little time to 

think about whether you would like to be nominated for one of 

these posts and it is hoped that at least two people will put 

themselves forward to be voted in.  Donõt worry, help and advice 

will be available to you.  The Society is dependent on volunteers to 

keep it going so please help us keep up the good work! 

 The Circus Visits The Empire Theatre  
 

A round 1945 into early 1946, my grandma La Touche (who used to 

do the cleaning for Mrs Jessie Preater) lived at 43 Cheltenham 

Street which was just around the corner to Elm Villa in Wellington 

Street.  The large front door of Elm Villa was in Wellington Street, but 

the large double back gates were at the top of Merton Street adjoining 

Queenstown School. 
 

When the circus came to town one week to perform at the Empire 

Theatre, the elephant was given lodgings in the stables in the back yard 

of Elm Villa.  On the elephantõs first return to the stables after his 

performance, he was just outside Mrs Milesõ house, when she brought 

him out a currant bun.  Presumably he enjoyed this as every evening he 

returned after that he wouldnõt to go into the stables until he had been 

given his usual treat of a currant bun. 
 

I remember going to the stables 

with my grandmother to see 

the elephant.  She always had to 

lift me up to see him through 

the grills of the horse stalls.  I 

used to think how lucky I was 

to see him so close up.   

Rose (La Touche) Perry  
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OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE  
 

Chairman  

Andy Binks  07968 246792 (Mobile) 
 

Vice Chairman  

Not appointed 
 

Treasurer  

Tony Shackell 694344 
 

Secretary/Contacts  

Jennie Bridges 873298  

info@theswindonsociety.co.uk 
 

Committee Members  

David Bedford 643570 

Kevin Bizley  07769 685931 (Mobile) 

Kelly Blake  07786 391997 (Mobile) 

Diane Everett 613981 

Gina Deyager 695546 

Angie Phillips 07759 240776 (Mobile) 

Nicola Shackell 694344 

Paul Williams 542111 

Bob Townsend 
 

Newsletter Editor & Website Co-ordinator - Angie Phillips 

Email angie.phillips@ntlworld.com 
 

www.theswindonsociety.co.uk 

Swindon Society Programme 2017 - 2018 
 

May 9th  The Girls Go West - Preceded by  

  The AGM                    Diane Everett & Jennie Bridges 
 

Jun 13th A Guided Walk Around             Summer Outing  

  The Railway Village  
 

We meet at 7.30pm on the second Wednesday of the month at Goddard Park 

School, Welcombe Avenue, Swindon SN3 2QN (except for June, July and August). 

Buses to Goddard Park School  
 

For information on the revised bus service (No. 5) from the town centre to 

Goddard Park School (and back) please go to our How to Join website page. 
  

www.theswindonsociety.com  
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Blue Plaque Events  
 

Saturday 19th May - FA Cup Final Day 

Sam Allen in Kent Road at Midday.  Unveiled by John Trollope 

Followed by The Sam Allen Story at his graveside - in Radnor Street 

GWR Medical Fund at Milton Road Baths  

Saturday 16th June 

Probably at Midday (confirmation to follow) 

Suffragette Walking Tour of Old Town  
 

Tuesday June 12th, 7.30pm to 8.30pm.  Your host will be Fran Bevan 

Meet at the Museum and Art Gallery 

For more details contact Andy Binks 07968 246792  

 or email ambamwas@yahoo.com  

A Tale of Two HLF Projects  
 

I  was recently able to attend an information 

sharing event organised by the Eastcott 

Community Organisation (ECO) at which 

Caroline Davis-Khan, Kate Parsons and Darryl 

Moody were able to share their experiences 

of their Heritage Lottery Fund (HLF) project.  

This was followed up a few weeks later by the last in the series of talks by 

Mike Attwell about the Dixon-Attwell collection ð the HLF project he was 

involved with alongside Local Studies and Swindon Heritage.   
 

Both projects produced beautiful coffee-table style books, the likes of which 

you donõt often see in the local history world!  The ECO project involved 

memory-sharing events, talks and celebrations, the bulk of which were held at 

the focus point of their project - the Savernake Street Social Hall.  They were 

also able to undertake some art projects with local schools, which were then 

displayed at the Swindon Museum and Art Gallery.  The Dixon-Atwell project 

also involved an exhibition, in this instance in the Courtyard Gallery of 

Central Library, as well as a series of talks highlighting various aspects of the 

collection - the first of which we hosted at our November meeting. 
 

These projects are excellent local examples of how HLF money can be 

successfully obtained and then used to achieve their projected aims and more.  

And if you donõt already have a copy of the books, they would be a fabulous 

addition to your book case - or indeed, coffee table. 

(Above - Central Library 1977)           Kelly Blake  

mailto:ambamwas@yahoo.com
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